Present were Sel. Olson and Sel. Mansfield and secretary. Sel. Todd was ill.

Many tax payers came in to question their assessments. The Selectmen were able to satisfy most and took names of those who will be referred to the State appraiser, who will be invited to return for a day.

John Bunting, Fire Dept., came in to discuss various subjects relating to fire codes. (He came in Dec. 4, in the A.M. to test the Fire Alarms in the Town Offices. Everything A-OK.)

Pamela Strand was issued a Pistol Permit renewal.

The Joe English Grange has asked permitsion to take down the New Boston Becentennial road signs, which have been abused, and replace them with a new "face". A letter will be mailed granting permission, with gratitude.

The following Holiday Hours were voted on: No meetings on December 24 or 31. A special meeting will be held Dec. 22 (Tuesday) at 7:30 pm to compensate.

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 pm.